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Auditor General’s report and audit opinion 
I certify that I have completed the audit of the Annual Return for the year ended 31 
March 2023 of Newport Town Council. My audit has been conducted on behalf of 
the Auditor General for Wales and in accordance with the requirements of the Public 
Audit (Wales) Act 2004 (the 2004 Act) and guidance issued by the Auditor General 
for Wales. 

Audit opinion: Unqualified 

On the basis of my audit, in my opinion no matters have come to my attention to give 
cause for concern that, in any material respect, the information reported in this 
Annual Return: 
• has not been prepared in accordance with proper practices; 
• that relevant legislative and regulatory requirements have not been met; 
• is not consistent with the Council’s governance arrangements; and 
• that the Council does not have proper arrangements in place to secure 

economy, efficiency and effectiveness in its use of resources. 

Other matters and recommendations 

I draw the Council’s attention to the following matters and recommendations which 
do not affect my audit opinion but should be addressed by the Council. 

Burial plot reservations 

The Council received £1,037 on 4 July 2022 for the reservation of a burial plot. I was 
unable to find this purchase recorded in the Council’s burial records provided for 
audit. I also noted that a number of entries in the burial records spreadsheet provided 
for audit were annotated ‘Not recorded in purchase of graves book’. 

We recommend that the Council reviews its burial records to ensure that the records 
are complete and accurate.  

Approval of setting fees and charges     

The Council has not reviewed its burial fees and charges and its market fees in the 
financial year. The Council should formally confirm on an annual basis all fees and 
charges set by the Council.  
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Members allowances 

The Council did not provide minutes which show that it determined what members 
allowances should be paid. It is recommended that the Council formally confirm on 
an annual basis which allowances it intends to pay. Those members who wish not to 
receive the allowance must decide on an individual basis and provide written notice 
to the Council’s clerk.   

There are no further matters I wish to draw to the Council’s attention. 
 

 
 
Richard Harries, Director, Audit Wales 
For and on behalf of the Auditor General for Wales 

Date 27/10/2023 
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